New Board member selected for the SMFR, INC. Board

Leslie A. Lindquist Class of 2005 has been selected to become a member of the Board of Directors for the Corporation. Ms. Lindquist was a student member and officer of the department and served as an active alumni member while continuing her education. Leslie holds a Master of Science Degree and is a Paramedic, currently serving as the Interim Manager of the Transport Team at Vermont Medical Center. From Sept 2013 to August 2019, she was the Rescue Chief at 
SMFR. She currently serves as a member of Vermont EMS District 3 Board, and the Vermont State EMS Advisory Council.

Leslie joins the Board of Directors filling the position formally held by Joanne LeBrun Class of 1977, who has been an active professional in public safety serving in the State of Maine since her graduation from SMC. Joanne was an original member of the Corporation Board.

Leslie’s education, training and experience will help the organization navigate the challenges public safety agencies are facing in our changing world. She will chair
the Strategic Plan review committee for the organization.
